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OUR MISSION

Tabernacle Presbyterian Church is called by God, led by 

faith in Jesus Christ and empowered by the Holy Spirit to 

demonstrate the Kingdom of God through worship, disci-

pleship and outreach. Honoring our heritage at 34th and 

Central, we will faithfully serve our community, city and world 

in the present and prepare expectantly for the future.

SUNDAY SCHEDULE

 

CONTACT INFORMATION

TAB’S TOWER CHIMES

This monthly newsletter is also available on the church 

website at: www.tabpres.org

All submissions should be emailed to Kristine Seals at  

frontdesk@tabpres.org. The submission deadline is the  

15th of each month for appearance in the upcoming month’s 

Tower Chimes.

Corrections and Clarifications

The Doug Conrads story in the July Chimes credited Paula 

Daum as the writer instead of Camille Cantwell. 

Communion Service 
Located in McKee Chapel

Christian Education Hour 
Programming for all ages

Summer Worship 
Located in the Sanctuary

frontdesk@tabpres.org

tabpres

TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 E. 34th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46205

(317) 923.5458

www.tabpres.org

8:00a

9:00a 

10:00a 
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Dear Friends, 

One of the questions we ask of our new members when they join the Tab Church family, after they 
have affirmed their faith in God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit, and confirmed the vows taken when 
they were baptized, is, “Do you promise to make diligent use of the means of grace, to share faith-
fully in the worship and service of the Church, to give of your substance as the Lord may prosper 
you, and to give your whole heart to the service of Christ and His Kingdom throughout the world?”

I love that question! I love every aspect of what it asks of us as followers of Jesus, as members of 
His Body, the Church, so I ask you now to take a moment to reflect and consider your response to 
that question.   

As you do so, I would like to focus on one portion of the question, “Will you share faithfully in the 
worship and service of the Church?”

“The worship”- while in one respect the question asks us to commit to being regular in worship, 
I think it also goes beyond that. I think it also asks us to make worship an essential aspect of our 
lives every day, not just for an hour on Sunday morning.  

Being “faithful in worship” is making a commitment to being God-centered in our daily life, which 
involves regular times of prayer and the devotional study of Scripture. Just as worship is central 
to who we are as Christians, so “being faithful in worship” is central to our growing as disciples of 
Jesus and being an active member of the Church.

“The service of the Church”- while worship is the unique and essential aspect of the Christian life, 
so also is “service.” Consider Jesus’ answer to the question about the greatest commandment.  
He said, “The first and greatest commandment is to love God (worship); and the second is like it, 
to love your neighbor as yourself (service).”

We are called by Christ to both “worship and service” as we seek to follow Him.

So here is my encouragement to you, even as it is to our new members when we discuss this 
question. I encourage you to make a commitment to “worship plus one.” Starting now, make a 
commitment to being faithful in WORSHIP PLUS ONE other form of activity and involvement which 
will benefit both your own faith development and serve others.

The opportunities to do this are nearly endless at Tab: tutor, sing in the choir, help in the Open 
Door Soup Kitchen, teach a class, take a class, visit a shut-in, usher, coach a team, rock a baby, 
build a house with Habitat for Humanity, join a small group or Bible study, and on and on. Every 
month the Chimes is filled with opportunities for “worship and service.”

As we enter into a new program season of the church year, let me encourage you to “share faith-
fully in the worship and service of the Church.”

WORSHIP PLUS ONE.

I look forward to being with you in worship (and service) soon.

						      Rev. L. John Gable		

Pastoral Reflection
Worship Plus One
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Preaching Schedule Weekly Bible Readings
Rev. Oscar Clavel, preaching

Youth Sunday

Rev. Oscar Clavel, preaching

Rev. Oscar Clavel, preaching

Tabernacle Recreation Sunday

“Press On”

1 Corinthians 9:24-27

Hebrews 12:1-2

Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

5

12

19

26

2 Samuel 11:26-12:13a

Psalm 51:1-12

Ephesians 4:1-16

John 6:24-35

2 Samuel 18:5-9, 15, 31-33

Psalm 130

Ephesians 4:25-5:2

John 6:35, 41-51

1 Kings 2:10-12; 3:3-14

Psalm 111

Ephesians 5:15-20

John 6:51-58

1 Kings 8:(1, 6, 10-11) 22-30, 41-43

Psalm 84

Ephesians 6:10-20

John 6:56-69

5

12

19

26

August 2018

August Event Schedule
4

5

10

12

13

14

16

18

19

23

24

25

27

29

30

10:00a

9:00a

7:00p

11:00a

11:00a

4:00p

6:00p

4:30p

6:00p

6:00p

5:00p

6:00p

10:00a

10:00a

11:30a

12:45a

7:15p

7:00p

9:00a

7:00p

6:30p

7:15p

Fresh Stop Produce

Kenya Intern Class

C. S Lewis Meeting

Youth Confirmation Class 

Kick Off

Brunch with the Parlatos

Youth Confirmation Class 

Cookout at the Kukollas

Tab Jams

Endowment Fund Trustees

Food Access Task Force 

Meeting

TabFest Planning Meeting

Tab Tutoring Kick-Off Dinner

Soccer League Meet Your 

Coach Night

Fresh Stop Produce

Symposium Choir Rehearsal

Children's Musical Pitch-In

Children's Musical

Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal

Portraits of Joy Event

Inquirers' Class

Recreation Committee

Mapleton/Fall Creek 		

  Children's Arts Meeting

Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal

4:00p

5:00p

6:30p

6:45p

10:00a

6:30p

9:30a

6:00p

6:00p

6:30p

6:30p

6:30p

7:00p

8:00a

11:00a

Tab Soccer

IMPACT Youth Group

Cub Scout Pack

Boy Scout Troop 72

Women Alive

Prayer Ministry

Pastors’ Bible Study

Wednesdays@Tab 

Purls of Wisdom

Parents' Study

Children's Musical Reh

Contemporary Service 

Music Reh

Circle of Hope

Men’s Bible Study

Tab’s Open Door

WEEKLY MONTHLY
HR Committee

Missions Committee

Facilities Committee 

Budget & Finance

Children's Ministries

Worship, Music & Arts 

Session Meeting

Prayer Team Meeting

Congregational Life

Deacons’ Meeting

Media Committee

Ladies Quilting Group

Ladies Quilting Group

Purls of Wisdom

Purls of Wisdom

SPECIAL
5:00p

5:30p

5:30p

5:00p

  7:00p

7:15p

7:00p

7:15p

5:30p

7:00p

7:00p

10:30a

10:00a

10:00a

10:00a

Please visit tabpres.org for a complete calendar of events.

MON

TUE

MON

TUE

TUE

TUE

WED

WED

SAT

SAT

1st

1st

2nd

2nd

3rd

4th

2nd

4th

2nd

4th

SUN

MON

TUE

WED

FRI

SAT

MWF
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Kathy Gunn didn’t expect to draw on her experiences as 
an overnight operating room nurse when she and her 
husband Rich signed up to volunteer for Tab’s tutor-

ing program. “No one expects to be in an operating room at 
night, so it was always a trauma,” said Kathy, who worked for 
a hospital in inner-city Philadelphia for 13 years. “I found that I 
had a small window of opportunity to calm patients down and 
make them feel safe.”

"It was always worth it to spend a few minutes to talk to the 
patient," she said, "because it’s not good when a patient goes 
under anesthesia under extreme stress. If they were fighting 
when they got hurt or if they remember seeing the collision 
coming in a car accident, they wake up fighting and that af-
fects outcomes. So while tutoring doesn’t require anesthesia 
or sutures, it does help to be able to listen and pay attention 
to verbal and nonverbal cues." 

Kathy and Rich moved from Philly to Indy six years ago. They 
were at Tab a couple years before they decided to sign up as 
tutors. Initially, Kathy was paired with a little girl from School 
48. Kathy said, “She was so loving and eager for any kind of 
attention. Just a pleasant child who was cute as a button and 
someone anyone could work with.” 

But Kathy got wind of a nine year old boy, David, who has 
ADHD and attends School 48 as well. She was drawn to him 
and offered to take over when his tutor needed to step away 
due to family health issues. They hit it off immediately.

For a while, Kathy offered more emotional support than 
academic support. They talked a lot about the grief he was 
feeling over the loss of his cousin, also 9, who died. “It was 
really good for my heart to feel like I could deal with what he 
was dealing with,” she said.

David is artistically inclined, so Kathy has him draw on a dry 
erase board while they talk or she reads from the Bible or 
prays. “Yes, he needed school help, but he needed this more 
so that’s what we focused on,” she said.

Kathy adds that something just clicked between the two of 
them. They’ve been together three years now. In that time, 
she’s also formed a bond with his mom, Tameka, by going 
out to her van and talking with her at pick-up time. Tameka, 
who has three kids in the program, experienced some health 
problems last year. Kathy texts with her regularly. “It’s nothing 
major, I just let her know I care and I pray for her family,” said 
Kathy.

Her husband, Rich, is a tutor as well, matched with a student 
who’s making great strides educationally with math and lan-
guage. “He’s a totally different type of child,” Kathy said. “He’s 
flourished this past year. We’re very proud of both of them.”

They both find it helpful that the planning team,Carolee 
Berry and Barb Babcock, provide flashcards, worksheets, 
games, crafts and books  to use. “You’re never in it alone,” 
said Kathy. 

When asked why she continues to tutor, Kathy said, 
“We’re supposed to help each other. That’s why we’re 
here. We share God and we share His love.”

More children want to take part than we are able 
to accommodate. If you or someone you know 
would like to learn more about being a tutor, please 
contact Carolee Berry at snugasa@gmail.com or 
317-989-9064.

TabTutoring
Meet Kathy Gunn
Story by Jen Thomas
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Spotlight
Who’s Cooking In Tab’s Kitchen?

T
ab is pleased to introduce our new kitchen staff! James Bryant will serve as Kitchen Manager and Rhonda 

Kaley as Kitchen Assistant. James and Rhonda are not only good friends but also excellent work colleagues. 

James was first introduced to Tab during the 2017 Sacred Music Symposium as they both were employed by 		

          the Ivy Tech Hospitality Center. 

When Rodney Bebley took vacation last fall, James agreed to step in as the temporary Kitchen Manager. The quality 

of his work was admirable so that when Tab was faced with Rodney’s unexpected disability leave, it made sense to 

check on the availability of both James and Rhonda to fill in for the Open Door as well as other food events at Tab. 

Once Rodney resigned and Tyrone Drake had already departed, the jobs were offered to James and Rhonda.

James brings with him eleven years of culinary experience. He served as Operations Manager at the Ivy Tech 

Hospitality Center, Line Chef at Ocean Prime Restaurant, Executive Chef/General Manager at the Left Bank Café, 

Executive Chef/Owner at Deano’s Restaurant and Juice Bar and Personal Chef at Lady A’s Personal Chef Service. He 

will graduate in December of 2018 with an Associate Degree in Hospitality Administration from Ivy Tech Community 

College. James is married to his wife Michelle and together they have three children and one grandchild.

Rhonda brings to Tab years of management and event planning experience. At the Ivy Tech Hospitality Center, she 

served as the event planner who organized everything from small committee meetings to dinners for 350. Prior to 

Ivy Tech, she held several managerial positions in small businesses including Swan Lake Resort, Sports Clips and 

Fiesta Hair Salon. Rhonda has earned her Associate Degree in Hospitality Administration and is working toward 

her Bachelor Degree in Business Administration through Western Governor University. Rhonda is married to her 

husband Brandon and together they have three children. 

Next time you are in the Dining Room, drop by the kitchen and welcome Rhonda and James to the Tab family!

Story by Paula Means
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Story by Daniel Rexroth

D
uring the last week in June, TabYouth traveled to volunteer at the 

Neighborhood Ministries Kids Club in Phoenix, Arizona. Nineteen 

youth and adults ventured forth to help in various ways at the 

camp. The mission of Neighborhood Ministries is “to be the presence 

of Jesus Christ, sharing his life-transforming hope, love and power 

among distressed families of urban Phoenix to ignite their passion for 

God and His Kingdom.” It does so by reaching out to the inner-city 

Latino community in numerous ways. It teaches business skills through 

operating a bicycle shop, a t-shirt printing company and an urban produce 

farm that benefits the community. Education is also vitally important and 

tutoring is provided along with an on-site preschool. As kids grow, more 

opportunities and assistance are provided. There is also a thrift shop, 

food and clothing bank, parenting classes and a church.

For the second straight year, TabYouth reached out to volunteer at Kids 

Club, a two-week camp for inner-city youth aged 5-13. Each morning, 

we arrived at 8:30a to worship with the leaders. We then went outside 

to greet the kids as they arrived before going back inside for a time of 

worship with the campers. Our responsibility was to run an activity for four 

groups ranging from kindergarten to seventh grade. This year we were 

accompanied by our own TabYouth alumna, Bekah Ost, who assisted us 

in leading science classes. We did experiments with dry ice, UV bracelets, 

and polymers. We connected our experiments to lessons about Jesus 

and what it means to be a Christian. We also were asked to provide story 

telling for several of the groups for one afternoon since the storyteller 

who was scheduled was unable to make it. We read books to the young 

children, taught songs and told stories from the Bible.  

Our youth expressed numerous times how much this trip meant to them 

and several expressed an interest in returning every year, even when 

they are in college. They were touched by the relationships they were 

able to form with the campers in such a short time. TabYouth became an 

essential part of the week, often called on to help out in various ways 

at the last minute. Our youth represented Tab well and were excellent 

examples of what it means to serve in Jesus’ name. 

When asked about their experiences, some of our youth replied, “The 

kids in Neighborhood Ministries have so much going on but have such 

faith in God that we could see the joy in their eyes.” “The kids just want 

our love and attention.” “It was more pronounced this year that many 

of the kids that attend the ministry are dealing with many different 

challenges such as troubled homes, violence and drugs at home and 

fears of immigration.” “Even though these kids are going through so 

much, their faith is strong and they are some of the most positive kids I 

have ever met.” 

As always, we are very thankful to Tab for all of the support provided to 

its youth as they learn more about what it means to be a Christian and to 

serve Jesus.  

TabYouth
They Have Such Faith in God!
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Tab News
Announcements & Events
JOIN TAB’S SOCCER LEAGUE FOR ICE CREAM
Please join Tab’s soccer league as we come together for 
ice cream at Meet Your Coach Night in the recreation field 
on Thursday, August 16 from 6:00p-7:00p. This is a great 
opportunity to meet families who have children playing in 
our recreation league. We hope you will come out to help 
welcome our soccer players back as they run a few drills 
and meet their teams. Contact: Julie Kukolla at jakukolla@
icloud.com

MUSIC SYMPOSIUM FESTIVAL CHOIR
On the final evening of our Sacred Music Symposium Tab’s 
Sanctuary Choir, participants in the Symposium and the 
Indianapolis Chamber Orchestra will join together for a final 
concert presentation. This year the festival will conclude 
with performances of “Lux Aeterna” by Morten Lauridsen 
and ”Lux: The Dawn From on High” by Dan Forrest (one of 
our clinicians for this year’s Symposium!). You are invited to 
join us for a special summer rehearsal in order to prepare 
for this final concert. The choir will meet on Saturday, August 
18, from 10:00a until noon. Contact: Matt Kauffman 317-923-
5458, ext. 102

A TASTE OF TAB 
Join us on the morning of August 19, for this year's Taste of 
Tab event. This will be held in the Gym from 9:00a to 11:30a 
prior to the children's musical that afternoon. This event 
gives you an opportunity to meet with members of various 
committees within Tab to learn more about the good work 
being done throughout Tab. Coffee and snacks provided.

SUMMER MUSICAL
Tab Children’s Ministries will be performing our annual 
summer musical on Sunday, August 19, at 12:45 (or so) in the 
Sanctuary. This year’s musical is “Thrive,” based on God’s 
promises in Jeremiah 29:11. Admission to the musical is free 
and no reservations are required. Prior to the musical, there 
will be an all-congregation pitch-in at 11:30a in the Dining 
Room. Children’s Ministries will provide the main dish and 
dessert. Please bring a side dish to share with a crowd.  

TEEN HELPER TRAINING
Any Tab students in grades six through 12 are encouraged 
to attend Teen Helper training immediately following the 
10:00a worship service on August 26, in Lower Level B. 
We will have doughnuts and door prizes, talk about what it 
means to be a Teen Helper, and sign up for classroom slots 
for the upcoming year. Being a Teen Helper is not only a 
great way to serve your church family, but also fulfills service 
hours requirements for local schools and gains you a huge 
fan club among the preschool crowd! Contact: Jennifer Wirt 
at jennifer.wirt@tabpres.org or 923-5458, ext. 140

MYSTERY NIGHT PARTICIPANTS
Seven students memorized eleven Bible passages during 
the Spring quarter to earn a spot on our upcoming Mystery 
Night outing: Karis Crane, Avery DeArman, Charlie DeArman, 
Emma Lynn, Charlotte Prible, Madeline Prible and Calliope 
Rust. We’re proud of these young Bible scholars.

KIDSGAMES VBS VOLUNTEERS
A thousand thanks to our stellar KidsGames VBS volunteers 
who helped to make KidsGames a wonderful success: Barb 
Babcock, Beth Buchanan, Camille Cantwell, Bethany Wirt 
Chatelain, Annesa Cummins, Elijah Cummins, Roxann Fleis-
chauer, Holly Fraser, Sara Heitman, Kristine Green, Jeremiah 

Hughes, Lauren Hughes, Stephanie Lynn, Mary Mills, Kerry 
Mitchell, Jill O’Banyel, Mike O’Banyel, Sean O’Banyel, Amy 
Rexroth, Grace Rexroth, Jenny Sturgis, Emily Wirt Summers, 
Jami Turman, Caroline Whaley, Connor Whaley and Thomas 
Wirt. We are so grateful for your assistance. Tab couldn’t do 
VBS without you!

SING WITH JOY IN YOUR HEART!
A new season for the Sanctuary Choir begins with rehearsals 
starting on Thursday, August 23.  If you have found a song in 
your heart and want to find new friends within the Tab family, 
the Sanctuary Choir is a great place to put your talents to 
great use in a ministry that sings together, prays together, 
fellowships together, but most of all ministers together!  
Rehearsals are from 7:15p to 9:00p each Thursday evening 
in the Choir Rehearsal Room and no auditions are required. 
Contact: Matt Kauffman 317-923-5458, ext. 102

PORTRAITS OF JOY
Tab’s Women’s Ministry invites all women to a special eve-
ning on Friday, August 24, from 7:00p-9:00p in the Parlor. 
We will enjoy fellowship, worship, dessert, and best of all, 
hear different “Portraits of Joy.” Come hear God’s Word and 
enjoy the fellowship of other women. Feel free to bring a 
friend. Please RSVP to Lezlie Laxton at lezlie5291@yahoo.
com. Childcare may be provided. Please indicate if you will 
need a babysitter when responding. 

INQUIRERS' CLASS - AUGUST 25
A one-day Inquirers’ Class will be offered on Saturday, 
August 25, from 9:00a to 1:00p in the Parlor for anyone 
interested in knowing more about the mission and ministry 
of Tab or is considering church membership. The class 
will be led by our pastors and staff members will join us 
for lunch. Those participating in the class will be invited 
to become members of Tab, but membership is optional. 
Contact: Paula Daum at paula.daum@tabpres.org or 317-923-
5458, ext. 104

ANNUAL COMMUNITY WORSHIP SERVICE
Mark your calendars for our Annual Community Worship 
Service with Phillips Temple C.M.E. Church on Sunday, 
September 2, at 10:30a. This year’s service will be held in 
the Tab Sanctuary followed by a pitch-in luncheon. Watch for 
more details coming soon!

DID YOU KNOW? 
The Mid-North Food Pantry budgets $2.00 per month 
for each family (not including eggs). Recently, Gleaners 
Food Bank sent a secret shopper to each of their pantry 
partners acting like a first-time person to see how they were 
treated, how much food they received and if the pantry is 
in compliance with the Board of Health. The secret shopper 
left the Mid-North Food Pantry with 59 pounds of fresh 
food and a warm, welcoming feeling. She loved the pantry...
and Gleaners loved the pantry. The Mid-North Food Pantry 
received a Sterling award from Gleaners!  

SACRED MUSIC SYMPOSIUM VOLUNTEERS 
The Annual Sacred Music Symposium is being held this 
year from September 12-September 14. We need several 
volunteers for a variety of tasks from setup to cleanup and 
everything in between, and we will accommodate your 
schedule. Free childcare is available for volunteers who 
request it. No musical expertise is required. Contact: Mike 
O’Banyel at mike.obanyel@tabpres.org or 317-459-0560



8

August 2017
Read Through the Bible

1 1 Corinthians 16 2 Kings 12-13 Micah 3

2 2 Corinthians 1:1-2:4 2 Kings 14 Micah 4:1-5:1

3 2 Corinthians 2:5-3:18 2 Kings 15-16 Micah 5:2-15

4 2 Corinthians 4:1-5:10 2 Kings 17 Micah 6

5 2 Corinthians 5:11-6:13 2 Kings 18 Micah 7

6 2 Corinthians 6:14-7:16 2 Kings 19 Nahum 1

7 2 Corinthians 8 2 Kings 20-21 Nahum 2

8 2 Corinthians 9 2 Kings 22:1-23:35 Nahum 3

9 2 Corinthians 10 2 Kings 23:36-24:20 Habakkuk 1

10 2 Corinthians 11 2 Kings 25 Habakkuk 2

11 2 Corinthians 12 1 Chronicles 1-2 Habakkuk 3

12 2 Corinthians 13 1 Chronicles 3-4 Zephaniah 1

13 John 1:1-18 1 Chronicles 5-6 Zephaniah 2

14 John 1:19-34 1 Chronicles 7-8 Zephaniah 3

15 John 1:35-51 1 Chronicles 9 Haggai 1-2

16 John 2 1 Chronicles 10-11 Zechariah 1

17 John 3:1-21 1 Chronicles 12 Zechariah 2

18 John 3:22-36 1 Chronicles 13-14 Zechariah 3

19 John 4:1-26 1 Chronicles 15:1-16:6 Zechariah 4

20 John 4:27-42 1 Chronicles 16:7-43 Zechariah 5

21 John 4:43-54 1 Chronicles 17 Zechariah 6

22 John 5:1-18 1 Chronicles 18-19 Zechariah 7

23 John 5:19-47 1 Chronicles 20:1-22:1 Zechariah 8

24 John 6:1-21 1 Chronicles 22:2-23:32 Zechariah 9

25 John 6:22-59 1 Chronicles 24 Zechariah 10

26 John 6:60-71 1 Chronicles 25-26 Zechariah 11

27 John 7:1-24 1 Chronicles 27-28 Zechariah 12

28 John 7:25-52 1 Chronicles 29 Zechariah 13

29 John 8:1-20 2 Chronicles 1:1-2:16 Zechariah 14

30 John 8:21-47 2 Chronicles 2:17-5:1 Malachi 1:1-2:9

31 John 8:48-59 2 Chronicles 5:2-14 Malachi 2:10-16
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BEST WISHES
July 7 - Sierra Linarducci & Brad Lee

July 21 - Kennedy Nicholson & Michael Jefferies

WELCOME LITTLE ONES
Congratulations to Justin and Janna Wade on the birth of 
twins Cyra Joyce and Samson Douglas Joseph Wade, on 
June 21. They are the grandchildren of Doug and Karen 
Smith; to  Kyle and Brittany Barnett on the birth of their baby 
girl, Cara Jo Barnett, on July 17; and to Nick and Allie Parr on 
the birth of their baby boy, Henry Raymond Parr, on July 21. 
Henry  is the grandson of Janie Parr, and the great-grandson 
of Mary Ellen May. Congratulations to these families!

BAPTISMS

July 1 - Makenzie Claire King

July 8 - David Immanuel Moudy, Jr.

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY
The Tab Church family extends our sympathy to Nina and 
Paul Kauffman, and Matt and Debbie Kauffman and their 
family in the passing of Nina's sister, Dorothy Deupree, on 
Wednesday, July 11; and to Kathy Ladavac in the passing of 
her husband, Bob Ladavac, on Saturday, July 21. A service 
will be held in the Tab Sanctuary on Saturday, August 4, at 
3:00p. Calling will be from 1:00p to 3:00p at Tab that day. 
Please keep these families in your prayers.

FINANCIAL REPORT

We thank you for your commitment to God’s work here at 
Tab! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
August

John Hulen
William Russell
Max Gall
Janna Wade
Angeles Hill
Xan Wilson V
Bill White Jr.
Adam Jefferies
Philo Lange III
Jody Davis
Hoagy Elliott
Evan Fedor
Jan Fraser
Erich Krueger
Stacey Grove
Grace Rexroth

Income: 
YTD budgeted income: 
YTD actual income: 
Income exceeds budget by:

Expenses: 
YTD budgeted expenses: 
YTD actual expenses: 
Expenses under budget by:

1

2

3
4
5

6

7
8

 
$1,065,818 
$1,193,138 
$127,320

$1,171,532 
$1,130,379 

$41,153
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY! (CONT'D)
August

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!
August

8

9

10

11
12
13
14

15
16

17

18

Becky Buchanan-
   Schwanke
Nina Kauffman
Manny Buchanan
Emily Summers
Pam Smith
Caroline Hart
Matt Kauffman
Scott Brannon
Ellis Cates
Hugo Smith
Taylor Hand	
Bob Mayes
Susie Crichlow
Bill Beard
Suzanne Shaw
Lee Shafer
Ezra Grove
Jason Simons
Amy McLean 
Abraham Kupke
Jackie Velasquez
Neil Perry
Wendy Wilkerson

19
20

21

22

23

25

26
27
29

31

Frank Schubert
John Thomas
Justin Padgett
Judy Daymon
Kara DeArman
Doug Braly
Ryan Brennan
Joshua Brunsting
Marcia Belt
Ryan Miller
Lynne Neel
Kristin Buckingham
Susan Springer
Amos Lange
Molly Simons
Ali Meils
Walker West
Mackenzie Scott
Becca Childs
Maryann King
Linda McCabe
Alice Croner
Miles Fowles

2
3

4
6
9

10
12

13
14
15
16
17

18

19
21

22
25

26

27

28

30
31

Tom & Becky Lapp (44 years) 
Dan & Alex Gable (11 years) 
Anthony & Sarah Malito (5 years) 
Joe & Julie Kukolla (34 years) 
Bob & Dotty Larson (52 years) 
Rick & Debra Harker (38 years) 
Pete & Betsy Morse (27 years)
Tyler & Madison Hromadka (5 years) 
Mark & Sally John (40 years) 
Mark & Jennifer Hamilton (5 years)	
John & Nancy Person (41 years) 
Dan & Jenny Sturgis (9 years) 
Don & Linda Fledderjohn (54 years)
Matt & Debbie Kauffman (43 years) 
David & Beth Brunsting (22 years) 
John & Judy Fraps (50 years) 
John & Marilyn Kendrick (62 years) 
Jeff & Melody Hotchkiss (34 years) 
Don & Debbi Strack (18 years) 
Robert & Katherine Orr (14 years)
William & Katie Fowler (14 years)
Jeff & Joyce Peipert (31 years)
Mike & Betsy Terry (40 years) 
Mike & Janet McCaslin (17 years) 
Rob & Susan Springer (37 years)
Scott & Jackie  Brannon (11 years) 
Dan & Brenda Sweeney (35 years) 
Gary & Jane Miller (52 years) 
Dave & Maryann King (36 years) 
Kyle & Annie Costlow (8 years)
Dan & Honi-Jean Schroeder (38 years) 
Al & Becky Mayo (22 years)
Justin & Georgeanna Wade (4 years) 



      
Freewheelin’ Community Bikes will host its inaugural Nancy’s Ride on Labor Day, Monday, September 3, 
2018. The event, named in honor of founder Nancy Stimson, will commence at Tab’s parking lot. 
 
In the spirit of the founder, Nancy’s Ride is a welcoming inclusive ride for cyclists of all kinds, and its 
purpose is to share the joy of biking and affirm the endless ways bikes bring benefit to our lives. Ride 
proceeds will be exclusively dedicated to the programs at Freewheelin’ Community Bikes. With the choice 
of a casual Destination Ride or one of three longer rides, Nancy’s Ride has a bit of something for 
everyone. 
 
The cost for individual cyclists is $35 or $50 per family for the Destination Ride and riders are invited to 
crowdsource additional support for their participation in the ride. Packet pickup and on-site registration will 
be available on Sunday, September 2, 1:00p to 4:00p at Freewheelin’ Community Bikes, 3355 N. Central 
Avenue. There will also be on-site registration on the day of the ride at 7:00a. 
 
Register and find out more at freewheelinbikes.org/nancys-ride. 
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